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UNAPPROVED MINUTES OF THE 

VERMONT BOARD OF CHIROPRACTIC 
March 19, 2019 MEETING 

 
 
Present: Vernon Temple, D.C., James McDaniel, D.C. and Michael Sommers, D.C.; Absent: Daniel Coane 
Staff Present:  Gabriel Gilman, Lauren Layman, Carla Preston, Tara Grenier, Lora Marchand, and Diane  
Lafaille.  Others Present: Heather Rice, D.C. 
   
1. The meeting was called to order at 1:40 p.m. 
 
2. Dr. McDaniel moved, seconded by Dr. Sommers, to approve the minutes of the November 6, 2018 

meeting as written.  Approved.     
 
3. Administrative Updates 
 
 Tara Grenier, Licensing Administrator discussed changes in staffing.  She notified the Board that 

Ashley Piro will now be the Boards Licensing Administrator in place of Diane Lafaille. 
 
4. Education Course Review: 
 
 a. An Evidence Based Diagnostic Classification System for LBP – approved. 
 b. The Nordic Maintenance Care Program – approved. 
 c. The Inflammatory Response in the Regression of LHD – approved. 
 d. System Review & Meta-Analysis – approved. 
 e. Magnesium Deficiency and Inflammation – approved. 
 f. Clinical Practice Guidelines for Chiropractic LBP – approved. 
 g. The Secrets of Scapula Dynamics in Shoulder Conditions, Injuries & Syndromes – VDA  
  withdrew this request for approval of this course. 
 h. Mastering the Disc – approved for 8 continuing education credits. 
 i. Mastering the Rotator Cuff – approved for 8 continuing education credits. 
 
5. Other Business: 
 

a. Rule Revisions – Members of the Board will submit to the Office of Professional Regulation, 
any comments they may have regarding the rules.  The Office will work on a draft of the 
revised rules for the Board to review at its next meeting.  Specifically, the continuing 
education rules will be addressed. 

 
 b. FCLB dues of $1124.00 were approved to be paid. 
 
 c. The Board asked where the Board of Radiologic Technology was in its rules in defining a  
  course for chiropractors with radiology privileges to complete to renew this privilege.  It does 
  not appear that a course has been defined.  The Board asked if it could recommend courses to 
  the Board of Radiologic Technology if some were found and Attorney Gilman stated that this 
  may be helpful.  Dr. Temple, through the Office of Professional Regulation, will reach out to 
  Bruce Fox, who is a radiology diplomate of the American Chiropractic Board of Radiology 
  and teaches radiology at Life University in Marietta, Georgia, and inquire of he knows of any 
  courses that may be available for chiropractors to take. 



 
 d. Dr. Heather Rice supplied the Chiropractic Board with information regarding   
  videofluoroscopy in chiropractic.  Videofluoroscopy is not within the scope of a chiropractor 
  with radiology privileges.  This is not considered conventional radiology under the  
  chiropractic scope of practice.  This would require a change in the statute. 
 
 e. The Board and the Office of Professional Regulation presented Dr. Rice with a plaque  
  thanking her for her dedication and service to the Board of Chiropractic. 
 
 f.   The Board’s next meeting is scheduled for May 7, 2019 to begin at 1:30 p.m.   
 
6. The Board adjourned at 4:10 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Diane Lafaille, Licensing Administrator I 
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